MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 13th JANUARY 2004
Present:



Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Pell





Cllr Mrs Day




Cllr Johnson





Cllr Bacon




Mrs. T Block (Clerk)

In attendance


Cllr Wood
                      





	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Everyone was present therefore there were no apologies.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.
Matters Arising

Westford – No response had yet been received from Land Registry regarding the boundary.
Broadband – Cllr Pell reported that the Elmsted exchange has some very old wiring and it is likely to be difficult to upgrade to the level required for Broadband.  Shepherd Neame are now involved with a trial method of providing broadband to rural areas through a wireless set up.  The trial will be complete in March when w will be able to find out if it has been successful.  The Clerk will write to Elmsted Parish Council asking whether they are encouraging their residents too.
Speed Survey – The Clerk reported that she had received a positive email that afternoon stating that:

“The 85% tile results at the two sites were: 
Beckets Close and the garage EAST BOUND = 28.9mph and WEST BOUND 28.6mph.
Beriscolt and Lees Cottage EAST BOUND = 34.0mph and WEST BOUND = 30.9mph.

The 85th percentile is a speed at which 85% of traffic travel at or below and is commonly used in assessing speeding issues.  The results of these findings is very positive and as the data collected meets the criteria for installing a 30mph speed limit it allows us to install a 30mph speed limit in the heart of your village. I will contact you shortly to confirm the above in writing and to discuss the scheme in more detail, I hope this information will be positively received at your Parish Council meeting tonight.”
	TB

	
	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	Cllr Johnson declared an interest over item 12 on the agenda.
	

	
	
	

	4
	Clerks Salary
	

	
	The Clerk left the meeting while the Councillors discussed the Clerks remuneration.    The Chairman stated that the National Association for Local Councils and the Society for Local Council Clerks' recommended wage for a Clerk with no experience is £7.205 per hour and that the National Minimum wage is now £4.50 per hour.  In the light of these figures, it was decided that the Clerk should be paid £7.205 per hour, but that her annual salary be limited to £800 per year.  This was put to the vote and Cllr Pell voted against, the other Councillors were in agreement.  It was also decided that the Clerk should log the hours she works so that the Councillors can see how time is spent by the Clerk when undertaking her duties.  The log would also be used to monitor the Clerk's workload.  Should the workload prove excessive, Councillors could step in and relieve her of some tasks. 

The current wage increase would mean that if the Clerk worked 52 weeks per year, she would be paid for just over 2 hours per week.  The Clerk estimates that she currently undertakes approximately 5 hours of work per week.
	

	
	
	

	5
	Standing Orders
	

	
	A copy of the Standing Orders was given to each of the Councillors and it as agreed that these would be reviewed and discussed at the next meeting.
	All

	6
	Budget for 2004/2005
	

	
	It was agreed that the money given by Trevor Wye would be used to assist with the funding of an event this year.  Cllr Day also agreed that she would take the responsibility for the grass cutting at the pond.

It was also agreed that the Council needed to budget for the website, £81 this year.  The Parish Council reached a budget of £2191 and Cllr Pell wished for it to be known that he was against the passing of the budget due to its 78% increase.  The Council agreed to Precept £2000.


	KD

	7
	Wish List
	

	
	Cllr Gardener circulated a draft copy of the Wish List.  It was agreed to amend item 4 of the Spatial Wish List to read …of Build Development.  Also Hastingleigh Cricket Club would be changed to Evington Cricket Club, as that is its title.  With these changes made the Wish List will be sent to Ashford Borough Council stating they are a draft and then the Parishioners would be approached about their feelings towards the content and any more that needs adding.
	TB

	
	
	

	8
	KAPC
	

	
	Cllr Pell reported that the KAPC minutes had already been circulated to the Councillors, in addition to these minutes Cllr Pell reported that Hastingleigh Parish Council needs to inform the Borough Council that it will not be claiming for any allowance and therefore would not have to pay for any allowance.  More money is also to be made available to patch and edge the roads.


	TB

	9
	Parish Forum
	

	
	The Chairman is to be invited to a meeting in February by Ashford Borough Council.  Tony Jarvis spoke about the role of a Planning Enforcement Officer, they have improved the service offered in the last 12 months and if there is any up to date information that a Parish Council want then the Clerk should call the Planning Enforcement office before the Parish Council Meeting.


	

	10
	Date of September Meeting
	

	
	The offer of changing the September meeting was made as 2 Councillors had a family birthday on that day.  It was, however, agreed that the meeting should go ahead anyway.

	

	11
	The State of the Roads
	

	
	Following the recent hedge cutting on the village approach the contractor has not cleared away the cutting and the road is in a dreadful mess.  It was agreed that the general state of the roads is bad this year and that we should write to Ashford Borough Council and ask to discuss this issue with Andy Corcoran and invite him to a meeting.  It was also agreed to write to the landowner who contracted the hedge cutting.
	TB

TB

	
	
	

	12
	The Shop
	

	
	Cllr Johnson raised the matter of the shop as it is in trouble at the moment.  Both the Village Design Statement and the Wish List state that the parishioners said they wished to keep the shop.  There is to be a meeting about the shop next week, the Councillors agreed to deliver flyers.  The Parish Council was made aware of the situation at the shop and is concerned at the lack of support the shop is receiving.


	

	13
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to be made.


	

	14
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  


	

	15
	Any Other Business
	

	
	The Tree at the Pond – Cllr Gardener has spoken to Keith Hunter who is the contractor that undertook the work to discuss the amount that this will cost.  He agreed with Cllr Gardener a sum of approximately £500 + VAT.  No actual invoice has yet been received.

Another planning application for the mast has been received and Cllr Johnson will circulate this as usual.  A response is required by the 25th January.

Cllr Wood was invited to speak.  He informed the Council that there is a Government Consultation that is currently open to pass changes to the law on off-roading.  The Council are encouraged to write to the Government before the closing date of 19th March.  Cllr Wood agreed to let the clerk have the website address details.


	

	16
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on 10th February 2004.
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

